Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

February 26, 1979 Town Hall

An executive meeting of the Greenville Town Board was held for the purpose of discussing the availability of water and/or pressure that is needed for the Galena area.

In attendance was President Robert Gibson, Member Bill Voyles and the Clerk-Treasurer. Also in attendance was Gary Getrost add Bob Martin of the Ramsey Water Co.

Mr. Martin inquired as to the needs of the Town of Greenville. Mr. Gibson stated the needs as they pertain to the Town of Greenville and the Galena area. Mr. Martin suggested that a line be run from the Greenville-Nadorf Road (Joe Pearce farm) to the current line at the Greenville-Bradford Roads. This is to be a six (6") line to serve the needs of the two areas. Mr. Martin believed this would solve the problem of low pressure at the Galena area tower and stated he estimated the sosts to be about \$17,000 with interest costs of \$90.00 per month. Mr. Martin stated that if this additional line did not solve the problem of low water pressure at the Galena tower then he would recommend that the Ramsey Water Company install a booster pump at the tower. Mr. Gibson stated the choice of extending the line or installing the booster pump was that of the Ramsey Water Company, as long as the Galena tank remains full. Mr. Gibson also stated and the board agreed that if any new customers are added in the area of the line extension they would be serviced by the Ramsey Water Company.

Mr. Martin stated he would start as soon as the weather permitted.

Robert E. Gibson

President